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March 18, 2013
Members Excused:
N. Akhavan, T. Dupont-Morales, G. Gechter, D. Kinnunen, B. Tsukimura
Members Absent:
O. Benavides, L. Crask, H. Deoghare, B. Dermugrdechian, C. Egan, D. Freed, S. Kotkin-Jaszi, H. Kubo, K. Kurtural, S. Lam, S. Lin, R. Maldonado, S. Ogunjemiyo, L. Rios, N. Spiro, J. Taylor, K. Tenbergen, P. Waer, J. Wang
A meeting of the Academic Senate was called to order by Chair Williams at 4:10 p.m. in the Library Auditorium, Room 2206.

1.
Approval of the Agenda.  
MSC to approve the agenda.
2.
Approval of the Minutes of 3/4/13.
MSC to approve the minutes of 3/4/13.

3.
Communications and Announcements. 


A.
Provost Covino’s Response to Senate Resolution on Ending Cohort Hiring through the Office of the Provost.
Provost Covino presented his response to the Academic Senate Resolution passed on February 11, 2013. He encouraged the Senate to send forward only those materials where it is confident about their factual accuracy. Regarding the “Resolved” clauses, searches currently underway are going forward. The funding source used for cohort hiring has been exhausted, so this program will not continue. Past practice has long been for Deans to bring cases where emergency hires are needed or when exceptional candidates beyond the number of available positions exist; the Provost will continue to respond to those requests as they arise.
Senator Ram (Political Science) asked if the deans are aware that there is no funding for additional cohort hiring. Provost Covino clarified that deans are aware there is no financial incentive for cohort hiring, but he encourages the consideration of cohort positions that are helpful to programs or the university as a whole.
B.
Classroom Technology Refresh.
Patrick Newell (Library) presented an overview of the plan for the next refresh of classroom technology. This plan was developed in consultation with faculty to develop a standard for classroom technology for the next 3-5 years.
Senator Kensinger (Women’s Studies) asked if VHS and DVD players will no longer be available in classrooms. Librarian Newell stated that this is correct, but VHS and DVD players will be available upon request from Classroom Services. TILT also provides services to transfer VHS to DVD, and self-service equipment for doing so is available in the Henry Madden Media Library.

Senator Amaral (Statewide) requested that slide projectors still be available through Classroom Services. Librarian Newell stated they would be.

C.
Wayfinding Signage.

Vice President for Administration Cynthia Teniente-Matson presented information on the new Wayfinding signage program. Placement of new signage will begin in April 2013. The CSU-Fresno signage at Cedar/Shaw avenues, which is also a veteran’s memorial, will be relocated in consultation with various veterans groups. The water tower is also being repainted.
D.
Faculty Athletics Representatives.

Professor David Schecter and Senator Lewis (Kinesiology) gave a presentation on the duties of Faculty Athletics Representatives and summarized the accomplishments of Fresno State student-athletes.

E.
Statewide Academic Senate.

Senator Amaral (Statewide) summarized recent activities of the statewide Academic Senate of the California State University (ASCSU). She offered a brief history of the ASCSU. Senator Amaral summarized the proposed AB 520, which seeks to address “bottleneck” courses, but the text of the bill has not been finalized. The draft bill proposes creating a faculty group to review existing courses that could be approved as alternatives to “bottleneck” courses.

4. 
New Business.

Senator Kensinger introduced a Resolution re: Annual Reports by Chairs of Senate Standing Committees.
Item will be placed at the end of the agenda.

5.
Professional Science Master’s Degree in Water Resources Management
Dean Sharon Brown-Welty (Graduate Studies) and Professor Peter Van de Water (Earth & Environmental Sciences) summarized the new program. The program proposal has been reviewed by the University Graduate Committee and the University Budget Committee, and Technology Services has reviewed the online courses in the program for technical feasibility.
Senator Gilewicz (English) asked if the online courses include any face-to-face time. Answer: that is up to the instructor.

Senator Kensinger asked how teaching in the program will be figured into faculty teaching loads. Associate Provost Zelezny answered that faculty who volunteer to teach in the program will do so as an overload, under the rules governing overloads.

A Senator (unidentified) asked if all of the courses in the program have previously been offered. Answer: No.

Librarian Paula Popma was recognized by a Senator. Librarian Popma stated that the proposal did not include evidence of consultation with the Dean of the Library. Answer: Two library faculty were involved in the development of the program, but the Dean of the Library was not present. Associate Provost Zelezny stated that the Division of Continuing and Global Education (CGE) budget for the program includes funds to cover any needed new library resources.
Senator Henson (English) asked for information re: the nature of internships in the program. Associate Provost Zelezny stated that CGE has budgeted for a program coordinator to help configure this element of the program. Senator Henson asked how internships will be established if students are not local. Answer: The program will provide the same resources to help those students find internships as for local students.

A Senator (unidentified) asked about the procedure for developing courses for the program. Answer: Faculty were compensated $2500 to develop new courses.

Senator Fulop (Linguistics) asked for clarification re: the absence of required Bachelor’s degree field. Answer: No specific baccalaureate major is required but students must have experience with Geographic Information Systems (GIS). Senator Fulop stated that the CSU Chancellor’s Office Policy EPR 82-39 on graduate-level courses requires “competence in the specified field,” generally including coursework in that or a closely related field. Dean Brown-Welty stated that the policy referenced stipulates that these are only “usually” the requirements. Additionally, this is a Professional Master’s degree rather than an academic Master’s, and other professional programs on campus (e.g., the Ed.D) do not require a specific major for undergraduate education.
Senator Chapman (Modern & Classical Languages & Literatures) moved to waive second reading. MSC [Abstain – 4].

Senator Gilewicz moved adjournment. MSC.

Item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for a vote.

6.
Resolution on Annual Reports from Chairs of Senate Standing Committees.

Item will return on the next agenda of the Academic Senate for First Reading.

The Senate adjourned at 5:15 pm.

The next scheduled meeting of the Academic Senate will be announced.
An Agenda will be distributed prior to the meeting.
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